

I. LISTENING (2 pts) Part 1. Listen to the passage about transportation and choose the correct answer. You will listen TWICE (1 pt)

1. At which age do most people get their driver's license?
A. Fourteen B. Fifteen C. Sixteen
2. How does the speaker go to school?
A. By train B. By bus C. By plane
3. Where is the train station?
A. near the speaker's house B. far from the speaker's house C. in front of the speaker's house
4. How did the speaker's grandparents travel to his house from Australia?
A. By motorbike B. By boat C. By bike
5. What does the speaker do when the weather is nice?
A. Ride a bike B. Fly C. Drive

*** Part 2. Listen to an interview with an ironman. Decide if the true (T) or false (F). You will listen TWICE. (1 pt)**

Statement	T	F
6. He wanted to do sports because of his friends.		
7. Taking up sports was easy.		
8. He takes part in this event only in Viet Nam.		
9. In this event, you swim, run, and cycle.		
10. This event uses more than 6000 calories		

II. LANGUAGE (2.0 pts) Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined is pronounced differently from that of the rest in each of the following questions.

11. A. washed B. watched C. looked D. closed
12. A. souvenir B. department C. gallery D. weather

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word that has different stress pattern.

13. A. airplane B. hotel C. luggage D. handbag

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

14. _____ is an annual festival commemorating the birth of Jesus Christ, observed primarily on December 25th.
A. Tet holiday B. Easter C. Christmas D. New Year's Eve
15. Jane spoke slowly so I _____ everything.
A. understand B. understood C. understanding D. understood
16. Fossil fuels are _____ energy resources. They include oil, coal and natural gas.
A. renewable B. limited C. non-renewable D. unlimited
17. Solar panels are _____ expensive to run than natural gas.
A. more B. much C. many D. a lot of
18. Before travelling to America, Mr Smith wants to buy a _____ suitcase.
A. big blue new B. blue new big C. blue big new D. big new blue
19. During my trip to Sydney, I went to the market and bought _____. I bought some postcards and a small statue of the Sydney Opera House.
A. souvenirs B. cheesesteak C. fruits D. chips
20. Nuclear power is cheap to run, _____ it can sometimes be dangerous.
A. however B. and C. because D. but

III. READING (2pts)

Part 1. Choose the correct word A, B or C for each gap to complete the following passage. (1pt)

Yesterday, Carlos went (21) La Tomatina. The festival (22) on the last Wednesday of August every year in Buñol, Spain. (23) were thousands of people there. In the morning, many people tried (24) up the pole to get the ham. At 11 a.m., they saw a jet from the water cannons and the chaos began. Bags of tomatoes from trucks were thrown to the crowds, and they began throwing tomatoes at one another. They all had to wear goggles to protect their eyes. After one hour, they saw another jet and stopped throwing. The whole town square was red with rivers of tomato juice. Finally, they tried tomato Paella, (25) Spanish rice dish. Together with local people and tourists, they enjoyed the good food and drink.

21. A. at B. in C. to D. from
 22. A. take place B. takes place C. took place D. taking place
 23. A. There B. They C. That D. This
 24. A. climb B. to climb C. climbed D. climbing
 25. A. tradition B. traditional C. traditionally D. traditionalize

Part 2. Read the passage and choose the correct letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each question. (1 pt)

Almost all our energy comes from oil, coal, and natural gas. We call them fossil fuels. The earth's fossil fuels are running out. What will happen when there is no oil, coal and gas on the earth?

Scientists are trying to find and use other alternative sources of energy. We can use energy from the sun, the wind, and the water.

Solar energy is unlimited. The sun supplies all the energy used to grow plants, to evaporate water for rain, and to maintain the temperature of the planet. All are necessary for human life. If we are able to collect solar energy, we will be sure to have this "abundant" source of power.

26. What are the other words or phrase for fossil fuels?

- A. natural gas B. oil C. coal D. oil, gas, natural gas

27. Natural sources of energy are energy from.

- A. wind B. the sun C. water D. the sun, wind, water

28. From which do plants on the earth get energy?

- A. stars B. the Mars C. the moon D. the sun

29. The word "abundant" in the passage is closest in meaning with.

- A. plentiful B. limited C. natural D. necessary

30. We are asking the question, "What will happen when there is no oil, coal, and gas on the earth?" because.

- A. we are now depending so much on oil, coal, and natural gas
 B. other sources of energy can come from the sun, wind, and water
 C. we are looking forward to seeing great changes

IV. WRITING (2pts) Part 1. Identify one mistake in each sentence below. (0.6pt)

31. The new blue book over there is me.

- A B C D

32. I used to doing all my homework before going out when I was a student.

- A B C D

33. My new hat is different to yours.

- A B C D

Part 2. Rearrange the words to make meaningful sentences. (0.4pt)

34. was/ Lan/ from/ school/ absent/ yesterday.

.....

35. can/ You/ sing/ than/ beautifully/ me/ more.

.....